Draft Minutes

Community Development Committee

November 13, 2018
Attending: Dan Handeen (Co-Chair), Sheldon Mains, Patrice Koelsch, John Tripp, Karen Bakion, Wendy Epstein, Elijah Combs, Molly Dolan, Beth Balfe, Zachery Combs, Shirley Norton, Roma Peterson, M. J. Mueller, KJ Starr, Pat Starr, Megan Simmons, Pippa Carlson, Barb Wilson, Leighton Freeze, Jyothi Pothapragada, Dan Turner, Michelle Poeschel, Dennis Dischinger, Robert Geivas, Erik Wyckoff, Jim Welsch, Wynn Fricke, Diane Nunberg, Mette Nielsen, Pete Wagner, Dian Wagner, Toni Veldy, Karanel Sheahan, Dave Gagne, Wes Errington, Gordon Balf, City Council Member Cam Gordon, Scott Shaffer (Seward Redesign), Doug Wise (SNG Housing Coordinator), Sam Graf (SNG Community Organizer).
The October 9th Community Development Committee minutes were approved
Review of Neighborhood Comments submitted on Minneapolis 2040 Plan
Doug Wise said, at the last SNG board meeting, Cam Gordon asked if the Community Development Committee (CDC) could review and decide whether or not to endorse comments submitted on the Minneapolis 2040 Plan. He said that while individual comments will be considered, they would carry more weight if they are endorsed by the neighborhood group.

The City Council will be holding the last Public Hearing on the plan on November 14th. While there will not be time for the board to act on any CDC recommendations, board members agreed that CDC recommendations could be forward to Cam Gordon on the 14th.

KJ Starr said she is requesting support for comments submitted by her and other residents along the Midtown Greenway opposing the Plan’s Built-Form Map allowing six-story buildings north of 27th Street along the greenway.  They are requesting that the area shown as Corridor 6 be changed to Interior 3 on the Minneapolis 2040 Plan Built-Form Map.  KJ Starr said this is consistent with the Small Area Plan for the area previously adopted by the city.  Doug Wise said the Corridor 6 designation is not consistent with the Safe Routes to School plan, which made 29th Avenue a Bicycle Boulevard and closed the greenway crossing to vehicular traffic.
Several residents living south of the greenway in the Longfellow neighborhood were present at the meeting and asked that this change also include the area south of the greenway and north of 28th Street.
Motion: The SNG Community Development Committee supports KJ Starr and other Midtown Greenway area residents comments recommending the following changes: The area bounded on the north by 26th Street, on the east by 34th Avenue, on the south by 28th Street and on west by 29th Avenue; should be changed from Corridor 6 to Interior 3 on the Minneapolis 2040 Plan Built-Form Map. Sheldon Mains moved and Dan Turner seconded. 
Motion: To amend the western boundary from 29th Avenue to 27th Avenue. Sheldon Mains moved KJ Starr seconded.  Amendment passed. Dan Handeen and Cam Gordon abstained.

Amended Motion: The SNG Community Development Committee supports KJ Starr and other Midtown Greenway area residents comments recommending the following changes: The area bounded on the north by 26th Street, on the east by 34th Avenue, on the south by 28th Street and on west by 27th Avenue; should be changed from Corridor 6 to Interior 3 on the Minneapolis 2040 Plan Built-Form Map.  Amended motion passed. Dan Handeen and Cam Gordon abstained.

Doug Wise said he submitted comments to strengthen the Plan’s affordable housing policies. Doug read off a list of affordable housing strategies and said some of the strategies are addressed in the plan and some are not. He said he had specific wording changes to Policies 33, 35 and 37. Sheldon Mains put the policies up on the screen and Doug went through his suggested changes. Sheldon said he would like to see 33.b. also changed to require a maximum affordability period of 50 years instead of 30 years. Doug said he would accept that as a friendly amendment.
Motion: The SNG Community Development Committee supports comments submitted by Doug Wise, SNG’s housing coordinator, recommending the following changes to Policies 33, 35 and 37 in the Minneapolis 2040 Plan Housing Topic:

POLICY 33 Affordable Housing Production and Preservation

b. Pursue policies, tools and programs to ensure long-term housing affordability, such as requiring the maximum affordability term of at least 30 50 years for new affordable housing construction.

d. Create strategies to retain naturally occurring affordable housing and existing housing types that are typically not constructed in the marketplace, such as, single room occupancy, shared housing, co-housing and cooperative-housing. 

e. Create strategies that reduce the cost of affordable housing, such as, design competitions for low cost housing using innovative techniques like prefab and manufactured housing, 3-D printed housing and tiny houses.
f. Provide density bonuses and other incentives for the construction of affordable housing.

g. Permit ADU’s on both owner occupied and non-owner occupied property; and allow the use of tiny homes and other alternative housing as ADU’s.
POLICY 35 Innovative Housing Types
a. Encourage Support community driven innovative housing solutions, such as, prefab and manufactured housing, 3-D printed housing and tiny houses.
b. Review and revise existing policies, programs, and regulations to identify and remove barriers and support to innovative, energy efficient, and creative housing options, such as multi-generational housing, shared housing, co-housing and cooperative-housing that supports large family structures.

POLICY 37 Mixed Income Housing

b. Expand the City’s inclusionary housing policies and zoning to apply to newly constructed and rehabilitated housing developments throughout the city.
Update from Biking and Pedestrian Safety Subcommittee 
Sheldon Mains distributed a list of comments the subcommittee has received from Seward residents. He said the comments were received online and at the annual meeting. Some items discussed before the subcommittee was established are also included. He said the subcommittee has not yet decided how to proceed. Doug Wise suggested the subcommittee meet and try to prioritize the list.
Update from the Semi-Truck Parking Task Force

Doug Wise said the Semi-Truck Parking Task Force recently met and may have identified a solution to truck parking issues in the neighborhood. He passed out notes from the meeting. At the task force meeting, Robin Garwood proposed establishing a Special Service District (SSD). Robin said the SSD can be used to restrict truck parking and formal process for establishing an SSD already exists. It requires a petition signed by at least 25% of the owners of land within the proposed District. The boundaries of the SSD would be defined in the petition.
The cost of signs and any other improvements would be added to the real estate taxes of the properties located in the District. Robin feels that the cost would be much less than the current system where each business has to pay for their own signs.
Robin said, the next steps would be:

1. Define the SSD boundaries

2. Get cost estimates for the signs

3. Put the petition together

Robin said he would prepare a draft map and get some cost estimates. 

It was asked if the task force had discussed enforcement of the existing requirements. There are continually a lot of violations. Doug said the committee was focused on finding a solution to parking in areas where it is currently allowed. He said that everyone should call 311to report violations. There is also a 311 App available for smart phones.
Report from City Council Member Cam Gordon
Cam said that due to the number of Police shootings that have occurred, the City Council is again looking at establishing a civilian commission.
Report from Scott Shaffer, Seward Redesign 
Scott gave a brief update of the I-94 Reconnecting Neighborhoods project. He said the next step will be looking at the Cedar Avenue and 20th Avenue crossings. He said a public meeting to get input is scheduled for November 17th.
The meeting adjourned at 8:45.  
